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Mountain County Pomona No. 4

Mountain County Pomona No. 4 has strong leadership, a keen sense 
of community and many skills and talents which we use to promote 
and support our local Community Granges through citizenship, 
legislative and agricultural policies within our Pomona.

MISSION STATEMENT

MOUNTAIN COUNTY POMONA 

#4

Corr:  Todd Gelineau

Mar. 21:  Riverton Grange 

Hall – Day meeting

 Winter has not been 

kind to Mountain County 

Pomona.  We managed to 

get our December meeting 

in but the February meeting 

fell casualty to the Monday 

winter storm cycle that 

plagued us all winter long.  

The Pomona did not meet 

in February so our next 

regular meeting will be 

on Saturday, March 21 

beginning at 4 P.M. with 

a potluck supper.  The 

location will be Riverton 

Grange Hall and we would 

love to see all of our Grange 

friends and neighbors come 

out of their winter dens and 

enjoy a leisurely Pomona 

meeting.  See you there!

WINCHESTER GRANGE #74

Corr:  Todd A. Gelineau
March 10:  St. Patrick’s Day, 

Ref. Potluck Supper at 6

March 24:  CWA Program- 

Country Store, Ref. Pam 

Wright & Don Fancher

March 28:  Cabin Fever Craft 

& Bake Sale, 9-2 P.M.

Apr. 14:  1st & 2nd Degrees

Apr. 28:  3rd & 4th Degrees, 

Potluck Harvest Supper at 

6 P.M.

 Winchester Grange has 

managed 2 meetings since 

the beginning of the year 

with the second January 

and first February meetings 

cancelled due to weather 

and lack of parking.  The 

snow banks in the Center 

are enormous this winter.  

A bucket loader had to be 

brought in to clear the snow 

from the front of the Grange 

hall in late February. The 

town of Winchester has 

been “winging” back the 

banks to make more room, 

however it has made it 

extremely difficult to get 

the Grange hall cleared 

out.  Spring can’t come soon 

enough!

 The Worthy Lecturer 

plans a program on St. 

Patrick’s Day at our first 

meeting in March and the 

CWA will educate us on 

their programs and projects 

for the year at the second 

March meeting.

 Calling all Degree Team 

members!  Winchester will 

confer all four degrees in 

April on two candidates.  

Any Granges wishing 

to bring candidates to 

Winchester to receive the 

degrees should contact 

Master Todd Gelineau at 

860-626-0326.  We need 

to know in advance to 

make sure enough roses 

and other preparations 

are made prior to the 

degrees.  We would love to 

have additional candidates 

visiting with us!

 The Cherry Brook 

Chimes Bell Choir will 

return to Winchester 

Grange for a concert in 

May.  Stay tuned for more 

information.  Last year’s 

concert was wonderful 

and a full house was on 

hand—we know the same 

will be true this time 

around.  The concert is free 

and will be preceded by a 

free potluck supper- your 

only requirement will be 

to bring a dish for supper.  

Please join us!

LITCHFIELD GRANGE #107

Corr:  Todd A. Gelineau

 Progress continues at 

Litchfield Grange.  At the 

February meeting Richard 

Prescott was elected the 

new Master of the Grange 

along with an abbreviated 

slate of officers who will 

be just the beginning of 

grerat things to come for the 

Grange in Litchfield.  They 

now have the extraordinary 

opportunity to create a new 

Grange - a Grange that 

suits both the members of 

the Grange and the modern 

Litchfield community.

Ruth Schnell, of Taghhannuck Grange No. 100 (Front, Center) poses with students at a 
Sharon, CT area school after presenting Dictionaries to third graders in the Words for Thirds 
Program.

Taghhannuck Grange No. 100

Hi! Ho!Come to the Fair
 Hi! Ho!  Come to the Fair.  We will meet you there.  Date 
Saturday, May 16 – Place- Prospect Senior Center.  If you 
have been to the Senior Center you know how easy it is to 
get in- really handicapped accessible.  If you haven’t been 
there or attended one of our activities, come and see and 
have a good time.
 A catered fair supper will be available from 5:30 to 8:30.  
No one will leave hungry.  The price $10.00.  Also bring 
some change as we will have some games of chance, an 
auction and a raffle.
 You can also enter one of our exhibits:  Dept. A 
– animals, Dept. B Baking (cupcakes), Dept. C – Crafts 
this is anything you made and Dept. P – Photo – enter a 
picture of your pet.  Premium Books will be out before you 
get or read this.  Call me (Joanne) if you need one.
 For our “We Reach Out” we are asking each Grange 
to fill a shoebox to be given to the West Haven Veterans 
Hospital.  Items needed are:  toothpaste, toothbrushes, 
playing cards, stamps, greeting cards, white socks, pads, 
pens, etc.  Your help will be appreciated.

 March 14 we travel to Cheshire for our meeting.  In place of 
the usual potluck supper, we are going to enjoy a corned beef 
dinner put on by the members of Cheshire Grange.  Sounds 
good!  If you need a ticket, give Marge Bernhardt a call.
 We will hold our meeting, program and country store after 
supper.  The program title is “Let’s Be Irish” in charge of Vice 
President Cindy Charbonneau.  Election of Officers is on the 
agenda.  Nominating Committee is:  Ronald Gunther, Carl 
Bernhardt and Charles Dimmick.
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Excelsior Pomona No. 7

Excelsior Pomona's collective voice is used as an effective tool to 
further the Grange's good works locally and throughout the state.

MISSION STATEMENT

✓

✓

✓

✓

Beacon Valley No. 103

Bethlehem No. 121

Prospect No. 144

Bridgewater No. 153

Wolcott No. 173

Oxford No. 194
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EXCELSIOR POMONA #7
Corr:  Jean Meehan
 We were pleased to have 
our State Master Noel Miller 
and his wife visit us at our 
meeting in Bethlehem.  Our 
program was all  about 
presidents and everyone 
was given a citizenship test.  
Our state master is very 
knowledgeable about the 
presidents.  Hank the Burro 
helped our Lecturer with the 
program.  We enjoyed great 
refreshments and country 
store by the Bethlehem 
Grange.  Our next meeting 
will be March 18 at Oxford 
Grange hall.  The program 
is “Cheese”.  that means each 
grange  in our Pomona will 
be putting on an A number 
or have talent and they will 
be smiling for the audience.  
The winner will represent 
our Pomona at the Let’s 
Celebrate Day at Cheshire 
Grange in June. The theme 
is Gardening in Connecticut.  
We hope to have some talent 

and some good A numbers.
 Excelsior Pomona will 
hold a degree day April 18 
at 2 pm  at Beacon Valley 
Grange Hall.  Any Grange 
who has candidates that need 
to take their degrees or see 
the degree are welcome to 
come.  Please contact Joanne 
Cipriano with a count.

BEACON VALLEY GRANGE 
#103
Corr:  Joanne Cipriano

Continuing with our TV 
theme programs, the title 
of our March 13 program 
is “Green Acres.”  Being 
close to St. Patrick’s Day, 
I’m sure everyone will be 
decked out in green.  Carole 
Mancini is the hostess for 
the refreshments following 
the meeting and that means 
we will be enjoying her Irish 
soda bread.
 A reminder to all our 
members – On Saturday, 
May 2 we will be having a 
tag sale.  We need your help.  

If you have something to 
donate, give us a call.  If you 
are a buyer come and check 
the bargains.  Please pass 
the word to your relatives, 
neighbors and friends.

BETHLEHEM GRANGE #121
Corr:  Albert Maddox
March 23:  7:30 P.M.
 We are back to Monday 
night meetings at 7:30 P.M.
 Refreshments by Rob 
Buck and Skip Maddox.
 On April 11 we will hold 
our Flea Market from 9 to 1 
P.M.  For table space, please 
call 203-264-8151.  Get well 
wishes go to Katie Coad and 
Linda Coad.

PROSPECT GRANGE #144
Corr:  Jean Meehan
 Well here it is a new 
year and we look forward to 
a busy one.  We have been 
busy making items for the 
local convalescent home and 

Prospect Senior Center for 
Valentines Day, Easter and 
St. Patrick’s Day.
 We were able to help three 
homeless people with giving 
them a warm coat and some 
healthy food this winter.   
Our March 12th  meeting 
will be all about St. Patrick  
with an Irish Celebration.  
Those that maybe visiting 
is asked to wear something 
green.  At our February 12th 
meeting Cupid helped us 
finish our Valentine Cards 
for the patients at the senior 
center.  
 Prospect Grange is 
working with all the 
businesses and civic 
organizations to have a 
Heritage Day in the month 
of May.  We hope to put 
our grange more in the 
eye of the public and teach 
them something about the 
grange and our history in 
our community.  Our mayor 

has agreed to help us.  That 
is one of the biggest steps 
toward our Heritage Day 
success.

BRIDGEWATER GRANGE #153
 We will be having a bake 
sale on May 16th at the 
Firehouse with the Garden 
Club.

OXFORD GRANGE #194
Corr:  Rob Buck
 Ticket sales are going 
well for the Feb. 28th Chili 
cook-off and dinner. We 
invite all, Grangers and 
non-members to come to 
the event. Tickets are $7.00. 
$5.00 registration fee to 
enter a 1-2 gallon crock-pot 
of chili in the contest judging. 
We even have DJ coming 
for entertainment for the 
evening so it should be fun! 
Contact me at 203-267-6796 
to reserve tickets or email 
steward@ctstategrange.org.

Eye on Communications
GLEANINGS FROM YOUR STATE PUBLIC RELATIONS TEAM

TM

™

Eye on Communications
GLEANINGS FROM YOUR STATE PUBLIC RELATIONS TEAM

TM

™

Eye on Communications
GLEANINGS FROM YOUR STATE PUBLIC RELATIONS TEAM

TM

™

TM

™

Eye on
Communications
GLEANINGS FROM YOUR STATE PR TEAM

Breaking Down the Press Release
Terri Fassio, Public Relations 
Co-Director
 Understanding how the 
media works, what makes 
news and how to make the 
news, is valuable knowledge 
for any Grange. The perfect 
place to start is with a well-
written press release.

 The objective of a press 
release is to capture the 
attention of your audience, 
whether this is within your 
community or state-wide, 
and to educate the reader 
on not only on the activities 
of your Grange, but on the 
existence of the Grange 
itself.
 We  c a n n o t  s t r e s s 
enough the importance 
of a well written press 
release. We constantly come 
across inaccurate, poorly 
written or unedited press 
releases that simply will 
not be read by the media. 
They become a waste of 
time to journalists who 
are already bogged down 
with information overload. 
And some releases are just 
not publishable. A poorly 
written press release will be 
a very fast turn off for any 
journalist or editor and will 
reflect negatively on your 
Grange’s efforts. 
 Some of the best writers 
wi l l  occas ional ly  miss 
grammatical errors or typos, 
but by making sure you 
read, edit and re-edit your 
press release, you drastically 
reduce the chance for error.
 An engaging press release 
with an interesting‚ “hook‚” 
or angle is an excellent 
way to gain exposure for 
your Grange and can lead 
to not only publication in 
newspapers, magazines and 
on the internet, but in some 
cases media interviews with 
appearances on television 
and radio stations as well.
 Here’s a few tips to help 
you with writing your press 
release:
 1 . )  M a k e  s u r e  t h e 

i n f o r m a t i o n  i s  n o t 
o n l y  i n t e r e s t i n g ,  b u t 
newsworthy.
 2.) Tell the reading audience 
that your information is 
intended for them and why 
they should continue to read 
it.
 3.) Start with a brief 
description of the news (called 
the “hook”) then distinguish 
who announced it and why 
you are announcing this 
information.
 4.) Ask yourself, “How 
are people going to relate to 
this and will they be able to 
connect?”
 5.) Make sure the first 10 
words of your press release 
are effective, as they are the 
most important.
 6.) Avoid excessive use 
of adjectives and fancy 
language. Deal with just the 
facts.
 7.) Provide as much contact 
information as possible: 
individual to contact, address, 
phone, fax, e-mail, website 
address.
 8.) Make it as easy as 
possible for the media to do 
their jobs.
 In the ever-expanding 24/7 
online and traditional media 
world, if you can pitch your 
Grange professionally, then 
you have a chance at media 
coverage and reaching many 
more people than you ever 
thought possible.
 If you or your Grange 
needs assistance writing press 
releases, please contact the 
Public Relations Committee.  
We’re here to help!  
 E-mail: publicrelations@c
tstategrange.org or informa
tion@ctstategrange.org.
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Fairfield County Pomona No. 9

Fairfield County Pomona is made up of Community Granges with 
a special interest in leadership development, who come together 
to share information and fellowship and through legislative action 
addresses the needs of all its members and communities.

MISSION STATEMENT

✓
✓
✓
✓

Redding No. 15

Harmony No. 92

Greenfield Hill No. 133

Norfield No. 146

Cannon No. 152
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HARMONY GRANGE #92
Corr:  Dennis Rich
March:  “Ir ish Night) , 
Refreshments at 6:30, 
Meeting at 7:30
     H a r m o n y  G r a n g e 
will  be having special 
meetings for the next few 
months to plan our 125th 
Anniversary Celebration 
which we have tentatively 
scheduled for a Sunday in 
mid May. In additional to 
speakers on the history of 
Harmony Grange and its 
association with the Town 
of Monroe and surrounding 
towns, we are planning 
on having programs to 
promote membership. For 
our February meeting, a 
member of the State Grange 
Membership Committee 
h a s  b e e n  i n v i t e d  t o 
speak on obtaining new 
members. Harmony Grange 
will also explore how we 
can get grants to improve 
our hall. In particular, 
we would like to make it 
handicap accessible. This 
subject was discussed at the 
State Grange meeting in 
Glastonbury on February 
1.
     O u r  7 0  p l u s  y e a r 
member, Gertrude Wilson 
is still at Lord Chamberlain 
Rehabilitation and she has 
been moved to long term 
care section. We pray for 
her to improve so she can 
join us at our meetings. 
Gertrude likes to receive 
mail. Her address is: Lord 
Chamberlain, 7003 Main 
St., Stratford, CT. 06614,
c/o Gertrude Wilson, Room 
313. 
     On January 20, 2015, 
The USDA Farm Service 
Agency held three meeting 
at Harmony Grange. This 
Agency hosted regional 
producer education forums 
to educate and inform 
producers on the new and 
revised programs that will 
be available from the 2014 
Farm Bill. The Agency 
held presentations in 6 
Connecticut counties in 
coordination with UCONN 

Extension Service. Each 
location featured a session 
on the new Agriculture 
Risk Coverage (County 
and Individual)/Price 
Loss Coverage (ARC/PLC) 
and revised Noninsured 
Crop Disaster Assistance 
Program (NAP). Several 
of the local area farmers 
attended the meetings and 
they were interested in the 
Grange and it promotion 
on agriculture. The Agency 
wants all producers to 
know of the new and 
revised programs and 
opportunities available to 
them. NAP protects against 
crop losses due to weather 
events and is available to 
any crop that is not eligible 
for federal crop insurance.  

GREENFIELD HILL GRANGE 
#133
Corr:  Dennis Rich
Mar. 16:  “Poultry and 
Green Eggs”, Meeting at 7 
P.M.
Mar. 21:  Spring Fling 
Chicken Dinner; 6 P.M. 
(Doors Open at 5 P.M.)
 O u r  J a n u a r y 
meeting was fruitful in 
that we took in eight new 
members via the Welcoming 
Ceremony.  These are 
Connie Richardson, Yvette 
Richardson, Laura Devlin, 
Patrick Gombas, Debra 
Larson, Cindy Wakeman, 
Bob Gemza, and Larry 
Baldyga.  Our State Master/
President Noel T. Miller was 
in attendance, participated 
and made helpful comments 
and suggestions!
 We are continuing 
to plan for suitable events 
for our future Juniors.  
For information contact 
Cindy Wakeman at (203) 
2 4 3 - 1 8 8 7  o r  e m a i l  – 
greenfield133@gmail.com.
 O n  S a t u r d a y , 
March 21st we will have 
a “Spring Fling Chicken 
Dinner.  It will feature 
boneless stuffed chicken, 
masked potato casserole, 
salad, bread, coffee and 
dessert.  All this for a $20 

donation.  Reservations are 
recommended.  Call Steve 
at (203) 367-4373 or Jim at 
(203) 259-8023.
 Looking ahead to 
April, the Penny Lane 
P l a y e r s  w i l l  p r e s e n t 
Shakespeare’s “MacBeth” 
on the second and third 
weekends.   Times are 
Fridays and Saturdays at 
7 P.M. (10th, 11th, 17th, 18th) 
and Sunday matinees at 2 
P.M. (12th & 19th).
 All of our Grnage 
friends are welcome at our 
meetings and activities!

NORFIELD GRANGE #146
Corr:  Ruth L. Hickcox
Mar. 10:  St. Patrick’s Day 
Celebration
 Our Barn Dance and 
Chili Dinner at the end of 
January was a huge success, 
with over 100 people in 
attendance.  There were 
enough leftovers to take 
home for the Super Bowl 
and next snowstorm!  After 
expenses (caller, musicians, 
food and paper goods) we 
netted approximately $200.  
There was good food, good 
company, and a bonfire for 
toasting marshmallows.  
The remaining funds were 
added to the scholarship 
money for a local high 
school graduating senior 
and Camp Berger.
 Our 5th Community-
wide Tag Sale is scheduled 
for May 29-31, with set-
up that Thursday.  Check 
out the Grange Facebook 
pages and website for more 
information on this and 
other future events.
 One last note:  Dues 
are due!  They are $40 for 
one year and $75 for two

CANNON GRANGE #152
Corr:  Donald Offinger
March 5:  Cardiac Health 
with guest speaker Nancy 
Capelle
March 19:  Nutrition and 
Healthy Eating Habits
April 2:  Neighbor’s Night 
Pot Luck Dinner (bring a 
dish to pass)
April  16 :   Al l  About 
Composting
 Continuing with 
our series of programs 
on Healthy Living, 
we enjoyed hosting 
and presenting  three 
fabulous seminars on 
Cheesemaking, Keeping 
Backyard Chickens and 
Beekeeping.  Following 
our Cheesemaking 
program we welcomed 
into membership Gena 
and Michael Greer.  Many 

thanks to our Lecturer, 
John Kriz for coordinating 
the Beekeeping and 
Cheesemaking programs, 
and to Bil Mikulewicz 
for his definitive talk on 
Backyard Chickens.  We 
are very fortunate to 
have such talented and 
knowledgeable group of 
members.  Bil collaborated 
with the Discovery Center 
of Ridgefield in presenting 
the talk on chicken 
husbandry.
 Following along the 
theme of Healthy Living, 
we are co-sponsoring the 
March 5th program on 
Cardiac Health with Wilton 
EMS at which time we will 
welcome Nancy Capelle to 
the stage who will tell her 
heart-wrenching story of 
how she survived a heart 

attack and cardiac arrest 
only days after her 40th 
birthday.  She will detail 
how she made changes in 
lifestyle and how her family 
as adjusted.  This will be 
a public program for all 
to clearly understand who 
to lead a heart-healthy 
life.  The talk will also 
cover the importance of 
everyone knowing how to 
perform CPR.   Both Nancy 
and Cannon member Don 
Offinger are EMT members 
of Wilton EMS.
 It ’s not too early to 
circle August 30th on your 
calendar for our annual 
Agricultural Fair.
 Please note our meeting 
and event schedule listed 
above.  Visiting Patrons are 
always welcome -- won’t you 
join us?.

Barn Dance

Norfield Grange held a Barn Dance and Chili Dinner with an 
attendance of over 100 people in February.  It was a great 
opportunity to get out and stretch before the next storm!

 I would like to introduce you to the members of the State 
Grange Youth Committee.   Jean Meehan from Prospect 
Grange and Anne-Marie Knochenhauer from Groton 
Grange will share the directorship with Jodi Ann Cameron 
from Ekonk Grange and Bryan Kaplan from Beacon Valley 
Grange.
 We are planning to have lots of activities for the grange 
youth to do to keep them busy.  Our theme this year is “Youth, 
our future generation.”  We hope to promote the grange and 
therefore, get youth interested in joining the grange.  We 
have the following programs so far,  a Youth Scrapbook 
Contest, Poster Contest to promote youth membership, a 
Youth week-end, BBQ, hoping the youth in the eastern part 
of the state will continue with a drill team, with hope of 
getting one started in the western part of the state.  Sign-a-
song, public speaking and a scavenger hunt.
if there is any other program that you the youth would 
like to see, please feel free to contact me or Anne-Marie 
Knochenhauer.
 We are proud to announce the Youth program for the year 
is available.  Some of the booklets have been passed out at 
the Pink Sash Day. We will see that each Pomona gets a copy 
and will try to get a copy to all Subordinate Granges here in 
Ct.  We do hope the Youth in our grange will take advantage 
of the contests and events planned for the year. The booklet 
also includes some of the National Grange contests.  Please 
check the National Grange website for more information.
 We are planning Shepherd’s Pie for the Let’s Celebrate 
luncheon at Cheshire Grange Hall on June 14.There will 
be a salad and a dessert included at a  price just $7.00 any 
profits will go to the Youth Fund.

Youth Activities
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Please keep us notified of deceased members.
Use the email or the regular mailing address listed

in the Granger Staff list in this issue.

Angela Bolus, G.S. Winchester #74

Barbara Dreger, G.S. Winchester #74

Mary B. Pearl, G.S. Preston City #110

Frederick Falk Beacon #118

Ethel Hollister Bethlehem #121

Helen Iverson, G.S. Hemlock #182

Julie Swick was incorrectly listed in 
this column last month.  We apologize 

for the error.

Michelle DeDominicis
State Junior Grange Director

juniors@ctstategrange.org

Junior Grange
Greenfield Hill Junior Grange Workshops:
 Attention Kids!!! (Of all ages).  We have a couple dates 
for Future Jr Grange workshops.
 March 28th is going to be an egg dyeing possible egg 
hunt activity.
 April 25th is going to be a gardening workshop. We will 
be building a small gardening tower and having the kids 
plant various herbs and probably a tomato or cucumber 
plant.
 May (date to be determined next month) we will have a 
butterfly, hummingbird and bug themed workshop making 
butterfly and hummingbird feeders and also a bug hotel 
for ladybugs.
 Please let us know if you are interested. Thanks.

Charles Dimmick, Chaplain
 When we become members of the Grange, we 
take on certain obligations, and if we are elected 
or appointed to offices in the Grange we take 
on additional obligations. Let us make sure we 
fulfill those obligations, not just superficially but 
wholeheartedly.
 The closing speech in the 4th Degree admonishes 
us “to be diligent—persevering in our researches 
for truth, and in a faithful discharge of the various 
duties that devolve upon us.”  It is important 
to do the tasks assigned to us, but we should 
not think that our obligations are fulfilled just 
because we have done what we were told to do. 
We need to go one step further, look around, and 
see what else we can do. In the Gospel of Luke 
we read (ISV) “When you have done everything 
you were ordered to do, say, ‘We are worthless 
servants. We have done only what we ought to 
have done.’”
 There is a matter of false pride that we may fall 
victim to just because we have accomplished the 
tasks assigned to us. “Look how good I am; I did 
everything I was asked to do!” Instead we should 
remember the parable of the talents. When the 
servant who had been entrusted with five talents 
returned them to his master he declared ‘Master, 
you delivered to me five talents; here I have made 
five talents more.’ [A talent is about 80 pounds of 
silver, a huge sum of money in those days.] His 
master said to him, ‘Well done, good and faithful 
servant. You have been faithful over a little; I 
will set you over much. Enter into the joy of your 
master.’ But when the servant who had received 
one talent returned the one talent with which 
he had been entrusted but returned nothing 
extra the master raged at him: ‘You wicked and 
slothful servant!’, and told the servant that at the 
very least he should have left the talent with the 
bankers, so that it could earn interest. Now, not 
every master is going to become enraged when 
someone does only what is required and nothing 
more, nevertheless each of us should strive to go 
above and beyond the minimal duties expected 
of us, no matter what our position. In fact, at the 
close of each Subordinate Grange meeting the 
Grange Master tells us “whatever we do, strive 
to do well”.

State Chaplain

Hillstown Pancake Breakfast
 On Saturday, March 7th, the Hillstown 
Grange will be holding a Pancake Breakfast  
from 8;30am to 11am.  Take a break from 
the winter blahs and come relax and 
enjoy all-you-can-eat pancakes, sausage, 
bottomless cups of coffee, tea and juice  for 
just $5; children under 12 just $3. 
  This month we are holding a book 
sale for young and old and everyone in 
between. All books are just a quarter each 
or $5 a bag full.
  Hillstown Grange is located at 617 
Hills Street, East Hartford, CT. Located in 

the Hillstown corner of East Hartford, 
Glastonbury, and Manchester since 
1888. The Grange is one of the oldest 
Agricultural and Community Service 
groups in the United States.  For more 
information on this event, call Helene at 
860-568-6268, Frank at 860-690-2845 or 
e-mail hillstowngrange@aol.com.  For more 
information on Hillstown Grange, visit the 
Grange’s website at www.HillstownGrange.
org. More information on the Granges 
across Connecticut can be found at www.
CTStateGrange.org.
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